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September 30, 2024 

 

Via Electronic Mail 

Edward Sherwin 

Associate Counsel  

Law Department  

Consolidated Edison Company  

  of New York, Inc.  

4 Irving Place, Room 1815-S 

New York, New York  10003 

sherwine@coned.com 

 

Re: Case 22-E-0064 - Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc., Electric Rates.  

Case 22-G-0065 - Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc., Gas Rates. 

Dear Edward Sherwin: 

 

 I received your letter dated September 26, 2024, on behalf of Consolidated Edison Company of 

New York, Inc. (the Company), requesting an extension of time to file its business plan for its Retail 

Access System Replacement project, as required by the Commission in its Order Adopting Terms of Joint 

Proposal and Establishing Electric and Gas Rate Plans with Additional Requirements, issued July 20, 

2023 (Order), in the above-referenced proceedings.  The filing is due September 30, 2024. 

 

 You state that the Company has undertaken a robust process to develop its business plan, 

including benchmarking with industry peers and reviewing their experience with the products available in 

the market, as well as conducting multiple surveys of energy services companies and other relevant 

stakeholders to solicit their feedback on program capabilities, testing protocols, and other key features of 

the business plan.  You advise that the Company is continuing to evaluate its options for replacing its 

legacy Retail Access systems, including potential alternatives, their relative costs and benefits, and 

integration with other Company systems.  Therefore, you are requesting an extension until December 2, 

2024, to complete the Company’s review and file its business plan with the Commission. 

 
 Based upon the information provided, an extension until December 2, 2024, is granted to 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc. to file its Retail Access System Replacement business 

plan as required by the Order.  This extension is granted to promote the fair, orderly, and efficient conduct 

of these proceedings.  This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

 

       Sincerely, 

                  
       Michelle L. Phillips 

                Secretary 
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